

## Hilton Head Island- Bluffton Alumnae Chapter

Delta Sigma Theta Sorority, Inc.

Post Office Box 22596 • Hilton Head Island, SC 29925

Email: HHIBAC2012@gmail.com

Moving to the Next Level of Service, Scholarship and Sisterhood

Lucille Kannick, President

Tamika Bishop, Vice President

Correspondence Report for HHIBAC November 2020 Gwendolyn Holland-Johnson Corresponding Secretary

## **EMAIL CORRESPONDENCE:**

- October 18: Message video from Soror Edwina Roseboro-Barnes, South Carolina Coordinator. Email forwarded to HHIBAC President & Vice President.
- October 26: Received an email from someone interested in becoming a Delta. Forward to HHIBAC President, Vice President & Financial Secretary.
- October 26: Received an email from SARS Regional Director for Chapter Presidents and Regional Officers Zoom meeting on November 5th. Forwarded to HHIBAC President and Vice President. (Meeting agenda forwarded November 4).
- October 27: #OWNYourVote Zoom with Oprah -a virtual voting conversation. There were several Zoom dates that covered various states including South Carolina. It also included an invitation to join a National Faith Call on November 2. Information was forwarded to HHIBAC President & Vice President.
- October 29:Email from SARS Secretary -National Program Planning and Development Committee has asked that they determine if there are any chapters whose Risk Management Coordinators have not yet had the opportunity to participate in Risk Management Certification Training. Information forwarded to HHIBAC President and Vice President.
- October 30:Email from Soror Marthena Grate Morant, SC ERT Chair. Hurricane Zeta had reached the Carolinas and to remain vigilant as we take care of our families and our chapter members. Remember to check on your Delta Dears and our sick and shut in Sorors. Information was forwarded to HHIBAC President and Vice President.
- October 31: Email from Soror Edwina Roseboro-Barnes, SC State Coordinator reminder to submit chapters calendars of events and documents for compliance for 2020-21. Forwarded email to HHIBAC President and Vice-President.
- **November 3**: Email from **Pixilated**, a company that creates a shared photo gallery for chapter members. Offering early access to Delta Sigma Theta Sorority chapter members. Email forwarded to HIBAC President and Vice President

- November 4: Email from Soror Cheryl A. Hickmon, National First Vice President and Chair, National Scholarship and Standards Committee. Chapters that are anticipating conducting Membership Intake in the spring of 2021 are invited to participate in a webinar for Chapter Presidents, Leaders of the Minerva Circle, and collegiate chapter advisors on Monday, November 9, 2020, at 8:00 PM (ET) via Zoom. Information forwarded to HHIBAC President and Vice President.
- **November 5:** Receive monthly Wells Fargo Hot Jobs Newsletter and will keep in a file on Chapter email labeled 'Wells Fargo Jobs'. I can email the information to anyone who is interested.
- **November 6:** Email to Chapter Presidents for a special called meeting for Grand Chapter Voting Delegates on November 29th. Email forwarded to HHIBAC President and Vice President.
- **November 11:** Email from SAR inviting Chapter Presidents, Chapter Fiscal Officers (Treasurers, Assistant Treasurers, Financial Secretaries, Assistant Financial Secretaries) and Primary Advisors to a Virtual Fall Leadership Meeting on November 15 from 6:00 -8:00 pm. Email forwarded to appropriate chapter officers.
- November 12: Email update on Tropical storm/flood Eta & Theta as well as encouragement to remain vigilant and safe from Soror Marthena Grate Morant, SC ERT. Information was forwarded to HHIBAC President and vice President.

## PO Box MAIL CORRESPONDENCE

- October 28: Received a 'thank you' card from CFL thanking HHIBAC for our donation of \$180.00 to the Students Tech Fund. HHIBAC will be listed in their publication.
- November 16: There are 2 Thank you cards: One from a former chapter member- Soror Dot Leek Law- thanking us for our thoughts and prayers for the loss of Ardenia Leek Goodson who was also a Soror and former president of the Gary, Indiana Alumnae. The other is from Soror Diane Neal-"Thank you for your love, kindness, thoughts and prayers. Three loved ones transitioned to be with the Lord during 2020. The Bible says 'To everything there is a season and a time to every purpose under the heaven'...Ecclesiastes 3:1-8. Blessings to you and your families".